PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
DECEMBER 15, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose
Member - Patricia Treharne

Member - Lois Barnes
MEMBERS ABSENT:

None
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   
Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Steve Oberly
Firefighter Doak


Bryan Monreal


Carl Nelson
VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Andrew Woodward
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Sue Drinen



Len Friedlund



Bob Timberman
Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: November 24, 2015
Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes; hearing none the minutes were approved as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch explained that we have received 60% of our income and we are starting to catch up on our HR costs;  the Safer Recruiting and Retention Grant has closed and we will be doing the billing for the grant this month.  
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  NOVEMBER 2015
In November we billed out $13,294.86 in ambulance claims; we received $15,459.80 in payments which gives us a year to date income amount of $93,063.14.  Resident Subsidy for November was $1,775.03 with a year to date total of $12,456.73 and the aging report is at $53,895.76.  We received $628.00 in out of district claims in November.  We received $9,129.60 in payments for the fires the Bear Jaw group went on this last summer.
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report: NOVEMBER 2015
In November we had 22 medical calls, 4 fire calls,  2 special duty calls which gave us a total of 28 calls for the month.  We saw 2 individuals in the med room for a total of 30 calls in November.  There were 11 transports with 12 individuals being transported to FMC.  There were 15 calls inside the district or 54% with 13 calls out of the district or 46%.
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Chief Welsch explained that the insurance investigator could not determine the cause of the fire on Turkey Trail.  
Chief Welsch and Captain Tope have be working on 3 alternate budgets to be able to continue our volunteer program since the SAFER Grant is over.  The program will be a graduated step system where they can move up in pay as they accomplish their training.
Chief Welsch received an email from Mayer Fire District asking if we had anyone who could help them out for a few hours a week to help line out a budget and be a part-time chief,  due to the fact that they fired their fire chief.  Mayer Fire District  would be paying our department for any time that our people spent working there.  The Chief and Captain Tope will be going down to Mayer on Friday to help them out with a captain's promotional exam so Chief will talk to them about us helping them out; the board is supportive in helping Mayer Fire District.
B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
Chief Welsch reminded everyone that the legislature is out of session until January.  
C.  AFDA Update:
Chief  Welsch will be sending out the latest AFDA report via email.
D.  Dispatch/Communications Update:

Dispatching is getting better and should improve even more when Guardian gets into the new building in January.
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues

AFDA Update

Dispatch/Communications Update:  Guardian Air

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:

None 
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Len Friedlund explained to the board that the County Flood Control group would be having meetings out here sometime in January.  The County will be sending out letters to the individuals in those areas.  
Mr. Friedlund also reminded us that there will not be a Pinewood News in January.
The meeting adjourned at 3:13 P.M.
NEXT MEETING:  JANUARY 19, 2016 at 3 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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